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College Board of Directors Meeting
Vernal Campus
March 19, 2025

BOARD of TRUSTEES PRESENT		STAFF PRESENT					 
Tim Negus, Chair 				Aaron Weight, College President 
Abby Silva				Michiel Bostick, Vice President of Instructional Services
Robin McClellan				Kyla Allred, Vice President of Executive Relations
Cameron Cuch				Stephanie Carter, Vice President of Marketing and Communications
Emilee Wells				Taija Jackson, Vice President of Student Affairs
Danelle Brinkerhoff (virtual)		Jason Johnson, Vice President of Administrative Services
Gina Gagon (virtual)			Pamela Cochran, Executive Assistant to the President’s Office
Dave Ryan (virtual)			Enrique Borboa, IT Systems Administrator 
					Hilary Price, Human Resources Manager 
					Heather Lowry, Chief Development Officer
					Tyler McKee, Automotive Instructor
					
										
ABSENT	 				PUBLIC						
Greg Gardiner				Jeremy Shaw, Utah Division of Risk Management Attorney (virtual)
Aaron Brown				Kim Ziebarth, Associate Commissioner of Technical Education	(virtual)	
Charles Card								
						 

I. INTRODUCTION

Welcome/Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Negus called the meeting to order at 3:01 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Student of the Month(s)				
Vice President Jackson recognized the following Students of the month for their outstanding achievements; (1) Amber Davis in the Medical Assistant program for February, and (2) Margaret Rousseau, in the Auto Maintenance and Light Repair program for March.

Events Calendar
The events calendar was reviewed, with no further discussion.

II. PROGRAMMATIC EDUCATION

Automotive
Tyler McKee provided an overview of the Automotive programs. He highlighted student achievements and competition successes.
		
III. ACTION ITEMS

Policy Approval
515 – Management and Reporting of Institutional Investments
VP Johnson presented updates made to the policy. Trustee Cuch made a motion to approve the policy. Trustee Wells seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.
									
Student Fee Schedule Update & Approval
VP Jackson reviewed changes made to the Course Fee Schedule due to program closures and a fee increase in the Phlebotomy program. Trustee Ryan made a motion to approve the updated Course Fee Schedule as presented. Trustee McClellan seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Budget Adjustments
VP Johnson requested approval for a $234,271 net neutral budget adjustment. This adjustment is in relationship with scholarship and partner donations. Trustee Cuch made a motion to approve the closure. Trustee Silva seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Programmatic Updates
POST – VP Bostick recommended closing the program due to lack of enrollment, with a potential reopening in the future. Trustee McClellan moved to close the POST program. Trustee Wells seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Culinary Arts
VP Bostick recommended reducing the program from 30 to 22 credits to better align with industry needs. Trustee Wells made a motion to approve the credit reduction for Culinary Arts. Trustee Silva seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Business
VP Bostick recommended the closure of three Business programs due to lack of enrollment and misalignment with industry needs. Trustee Wells made a motion to approve the Business program closure. Trustee McClellan seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Administrative Assistant
VP Bostick recommended the closure of the Administrative Assistant program due to lack of enrollment and misalignment with industry needs. Trustee Silva made a motion to approve the Administrative Assistant program closure. Trustee Wells seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Office and Financial Technician
VP Bostick recommended the closure of the Office and Financial Technician program due to lack of enrollment and misalignment with industry needs. Trustee Ryan made a motion to approve the program closure. Trustee Cuch seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Advanced Energy Transportation
VP Bostick recommended a reduction from 8 to 3 credits after receiving Occupational and Advisory Committee feedback and input. Trustee Cuch made a motion to approve the changes. Trustee Silva seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Information Technology
VP Bostick recommended a reduction from 21 to 20 credits to better align and meet industry needs. Trustee Ryan made a motion to approve the credit reduction. Trustee Wells seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Vernal Construction Technology
VP Bostick recommended the closure of the Vernal Construction Technology program due to a lack of enrollment. Trustee McClellan made a motion to close the program. Trustee Silva seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CIP Code Changes
CIP code changes were approved as part of the programmatic change updates. Construction Technology from 46.0201 to 46.0415. IT Support Technician from 11.0901 to 11.1006.

Consent Calendar
Chair Negus reviewed items listed under the Consent Calendar, which include:
1. Minutes of January 15, 2025, Board of Trustees Meeting
2. Financial Report as of January 31, 2025

Trustee Ryan made a motion to approve the Consent Calendar. Trustee McClellan seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

It was noted the February 25, 2025, closed session minutes will be added to the Consent Calendar for May’s board meeting.

IV. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION ITEMS							

January 15, 2025 Public Feedback Update
VPs Bostick, Jackson, and Carter shared information regarding UBTech’s ongoing collaborative efforts with the Daggett, Duchesne, and Uintah school districts. Secondary student enrollment, certificate completion, and Titan Support Center data were reviewed.

Policy Committee Report	
Committee Chair Brinkerhoff reported the committee did not convene.

Fiscal Committee Report
Committee Chair McClellan provided a brief update on discussions held with State Auditors, with further information to come in the May 21, 2025, board meeting.

UBTech Way Committee Report
VP Carter reported the UBTech Way Committee did not convene.

Instruction & Student Affairs Committee Report
Committee Chair Gagon had no additional updates following the programmatic updates presented earlier in the meeting.

President’s Report
President Weight shared legislative outcomes regarding performance funding, stating UBTech met its FY25 goal. Compensation and benefits were also discussed, in addition to HB 265 and HB 447. He shared ongoing College-wide efforts to examine budget processes and reallocate funds for potential future programming.

Additional Information Resources
a) Membership Hour Report as of January 31, 2025/February 28, 2025 
b) Marketing Report/Media Publications
c) Personnel Report
d) Custom Fit Report
These informational resources are available in the board packet but are not discussed.

V. CLOSED SESSION
The Board did not elect to go into closed session.

VI. ADJOURN
Chair Negus called for a final motion. Trustee Wells made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Trustee McClellan. The motion carried unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 4:40 PM.
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